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1950 Studebaker Pickup Truck 2R5 Owner: John & Janice Krippner 

 
 www.pantowners.org                                

Volume 51           Number 7          July 2022 

 

 

Pan Siftings  
July 4th Independence Day                                                                 
July 12th Car Show Chair Meeting 7 pm At Tim Carlson’s   
Details page 3                                                                                
July 14th General Mtg 7;30 pm At Centennial Park Pavilion  
Details page 3                                                                                                
July 21st Board Mtg 7pm At Tim Carlson’s  Details page 3                                                                                             
July 26th Pan Siftings Articles Due                                                      
August 11th General Mtg 7:30 pm.  At Benton Co. Fair-
grounds  Stage                                                                                            
August18th Board Mtg 7 pm. At Tim Carlson’s                                                                 

Car Of The Month 

2002 Chrysler Prowler. Owner: Don and Sherry Weiber 
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Mission Statement:  
 To Preserve The History Of The Pan Automobile; To Introduce And Edu-
cate Current And Future Generations About The Collector Car Hobby; To 
Promote Fun And Fellowship Amongst Its Members And To Invest Time, 

Talent, And Capital Into Future Club Projects And Functions. 

 
                                            
   
 
2002 Chrysler Prowler 
Owner Don and Sherry Weiber 
                                                                                                                      
We were looking for a t-bucket in the mid 90’s. I saw a concept car 
from Chrysler. We love convertibles. In 1997 Plymouth came out  
with 200 Prowlers, all purple. In 1998 they did not make any models. 

In 1999 and 2000 they were Plymouths. Plymouth went out of business in 2000. The 2001 and 2002 
models were Chryslers. We purchased ours new from Albany Chrysler in July of 2002. We are glad 
that we have a yellow one with a trailer to match. We have 63,000 miles on it. There were a total of 
1576 yellow ones built. Total production of all Prowlers is less than 12,000. February 15, 2002 was 
the last one built. It sold for 250,000 for MS. We belong to the Prowler Owner Association and they 
are from all over the world. We have gone on many destination tours with them all over the USA. 
Thanks for voting for our car. Don and Sherry Wieber. 

    
   

  

 

 
Car Of The 

Club Officers & Board Members 

President:        Bob Halliday                         Car Show Chair:  Dennis Arntson        

Vice Pres:   Roger  Holt                       Pan Committee:  Keith Bauman     Mark Ebnet  

Secretary:  Tina Holt                                                          Dennis Arntson   Dave Bentley 

Treasurer:   Bob Salmonson                   Bruce Theisen    John Trutwin      

Sgt.Of Arms: Tom Hall                                                           Ed Bauer            Bob Halliday            

                           Doug Rask          Ray Maciej            

Directors: Kevin Sanders                           

           Dan Arntson                 Hospitality:   Cheryl Voigt   Trisha Thiel  

  Keith Bauman                                   

                     Tim Carlson                                    Historians:   Jim Stodolka   Bruce Theisen                  
            Randy Fischer  

                     Jim Stodolka                                 Newsletter:  Jim Zwilling                                                        
  

 Web Master:  Betty Schmitt                           pansiftings@yahoo.com    jzwilling47@gmail.com                                 
                                                                                                

  Please note: These officers and members phone numbers can be found in your membership roster. Thank You                      
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Hi Everyone, I hope you have been able to enjoy our summer 
so far. We have had more than our share of storms with high 
winds and hail, so let’s hope we are done with that and have 
good weather going forward, especially for our car show in Au-
gust. 
First of all, as I stated last month, Betty Schmitt has taken 
the position of our new webmaster and has developed a new 
club web site – Thank you Betty!! I encourage all of you to go 
and take a look at it. Betty has done a great job of up-dating 
our site to current technology, made it more appealing to others 
and has made finding things on the site much easier. We have a special section for the car show that 
is great and gives information on different features of our show. It even has a countdown to when 
the show will happen! We have sections for the club history, the Pan car history and a gallery for 
club events and members cars. The site is still in process and Betty is adding things and tweaking it 
yet so please check it out and keep checking for the changes! 
And again, I thank Dave Dickson for all of his work with our website and as our club photographer 
for many years, his service to our club is greatly appreciated. 
I’m continuing to work on getting more awareness of the Pan Car, it’s history and our club out to the 
general public. I have an up-dated list of Pan car events in the Siftings that mostly are a firm sched-
ule for this year. The next scheduled Pan car appearance will be at the Cars By The Creek show in 
Cold Spring on July 30th. I will keep you all up-dated on the Pan events. Please remember we need 
help from other club members to work with the Pan at these events, since the car is the club ’s and 
these are club events, not just Pan committee events, so your help with this is appreciated. 
I would like to thank all of the club members who came to participate in Warner Nobel’s interment 
on June 11th . The morning rain stopped just in time and it turned out to be a beautiful day. Warn-
er’s family really appreciated seeing the club members bring their cars out and come to honor Warn-
er. Thanks to Roger Holt and Slim Carlson for their help in bringing this together. Thanks again to 
Roy Bernick for hosting our June general meeting at his facility, please be sure and thank 
Roy for his hospitality when you see him! We are back to our regular meeting schedule for the com-
ing months with July 14 th . at Centennial Park in St. Joseph, August 11th at the Benton County Fair-
grounds and September 8th .at Tim Carson’s ware house– Thank you Tim!! Enjoy the vehicles God 
has blessed us with and have fun in our hobby! 

President’s Report 

Bob Halliday Your Club President  

                   IMPORTANT NOTICE! COMING MEETINGS                                           
July 12th Car Show Chairperson Meeting 7 pm At Tim Carlson’s 3780 Quail Road 
NE. Sauk Rapids                                                               

Our July 14th General Meeting on Thursday will be at Centennial Park in St. Jo-
seph. Please note that this is different than what was previously stated. The park 
is easy to find, just off County 75, directly across the street from the Kwik Trip 
on the west end of St. Joseph. The address is 205 Birch Street West. Thanks, Bob 
Halliday Your Club President. 

July 21st Board Meeting: 7:00 P.M.  Tim Carlson’s 3780 Quail Road NE. Sauk Rap-
ids 
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 Vice Presidents Report                                                                             
Well, Hello Everyone. We had a great turn out for the June 
general meeting at Roy and Colleen Bernick. Thank you again 
for hosting the meeting Roy and Colleen. It is greatly appreci-
ated. We had a nice turn out for Warner Noble’s funeral. The 
family was extremely happy there was a sizeable number of 
members and a sizeable number of cars. Now for the St Cloud 
Times, which is a different story. No reporter was available, 
and no story is being printed. I am terribly upset with them at 
this time. Now as for parades and car shows, I did not know 
much about the Foley fun days (car show) or the parade. The 
Sauk Rapids parade, nobody showed up that I am aware of. I also put out a sign-up sheet for the 
nursing home car shows at the meeting and nobody signed up for those either. I am extremely disap-
pointed with this car club. We need more of the younger members to step up and get involved!!! We 
should not always leave it up to the senior members to do all of the parades or car shows. There will 
be a letter of resignation in my near future. That is all I have to say at this time. 

                                                                                                  Your Vice President Roger Holt                                                                                                          

JULY 8TH HEART OF THE LAKES CRUISE-IN 
ANNANDALE FRIDAY 5PM TO 8PMINFOR-
MATION 952-451-2104                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          
JULY 13TH RUM RIVER RODS CAR SHOW 
WEDNESDAY 5PM TO 8PMINFORMATION LEE 
651-895-4381 OR NICK 651-983-4887                                                                                                                                                                
JULY 13TH VICTORIA CLASSIC CAR NIGHT 
WEDNESDAY 5PM TO 8PMINFORMATION 
VICTORIACLASSICCARNIGHT OF FACEBOOK                                                                                                                   
JULY 16TH ANOKA CLASSIC CAR SHOW SAT-
URDAY 5PM TO DUSK INFORMATION 
ANOKACLASSICCARSSHOW.ORG OR DAVE AT 
763-587-3076                                                                                                                                                                   
JULY 16TH BUFFALO AMERICAN LEGION 
SATURDAY 11AM TO 4PMINFORMATION 
WWW.BUFFALOLEGION.ORG                                                                                                                              
JULY 20TH COUNTRY STOP A&W NEW LON-
DON WEDNESDAY 5PM TO DUSKINFOR-
MATION 320-354-2902                                                                                
JULY 21ST CAR SHOW DOWTOWN AL-
BERTVILLE 5PM TO DUSK INFORMATION AL-
BERTVILLELIONS@GMAIL.COM                                                                                                                                                   
JULY 23RD ANOKA CLASSIC CAR SHOW SAT-
URDAY 5PM TO DUSK INFORMATION 
ANOKACLASSICCARSSHOW.ORG OR DAVE AT 
763-587-3076                                                                                                   
JULY 23RD COUNTRY STOP A&W NEW LON-
DON SATURDAY 5PM TO 7PMINFORMATION 
320-354-2902  JULY 27TH RUM RIVER RODS 
CAR SHOW WEDNESDAY 5PM TO 8PMINFOR-
MATION LEE 651-895-4381 OR NICK 651-983-
4887                                                                                                                                                          
JULY 27TH VICTORIA CLASSIC CAR NIGHT 
WEDNESDAY 5PM TO 8PMINFORMATION 
VICTORIACLASSICCARNIGHT OF FACEBOOK                                                                                                                                  
JULY 30TH ANOKA CLASSIC CAR SHOW SAT-
URDAY 5PM TO DUSK INFORMATION 
ANOKACLASSICCARSSHOW.ORG OR DAVE AT 
763-587-3076                                                                                                      

July and August 2022 Car Shows  

AUGUST 6TH ANOKA CLASSIC CAR SHOW 
SATURDAY 5PM TO DUSK INFORMATION 
ANOKACLASSICCARSSHOW.ORG OR DAVE AT 
763-587-3076 
AUGUST 10TH RUM RIVER RODS CAR SHOW 
WEDNESDAY 5PM TO 8PM INFORMATION LEE 
651-895-4381 OR NICK 651-983-4887 
AUGUST 10TH VICTORIA CLASSIC CAR 
NIGHT WEDNESDAY 5PM TO 8PMINFOR-
MATION VICTORIACLASSICCARNIGHT OF FA-
CEBOOK 
AUGUST 12TH HEART OF THE LAKES CRUISE-
IN ANNANDALE FRIDAY 5PM TO 8PM INFOR-
MATION 952-451-2104 
AUGUST 13TH ANOKA CLASSIC CAR SHOW 
SATURDAY 5PM TO DUSK INFORMATION 
ANOKACLASSICCARSSHOW.ORG OR DAVE AT 
763-587-3076 
AUGUST 16TH BUFFALO AMERICAN LEGION 
TUESDAY 4:30PM TO 8PM INFORMATION 
WWW.BUFFALOLEGION.ORG 
AUGUST 17TH COUNTRY STOP A&W NEW 
LONDON WEDNESDAY 5PM TO DUSK INFOR-
MATION 320-354-2902 
AUGUST 18TH CAR SHOW DOWTOWN AL-
BERTVILLE 5PM TO DUSK INFORMATION AL-
BERTVILLELIONS@GMAIL.COM 
AUGUST 24TH RUM RIVER RODS CAR SHOW 
WEDNESDAY 5PM TO 8PMINFORMATION LEE 
651-895-4381 OR NICK 651-983-4887 
AUGUST 24TH VICTORIA CLASSIC CAR 
NIGHT WEDNESDAY 5PM TO 8PM INFOR-
MATION VICTORIACLASSICCARNIGHT OF   
FACEBOOK 
AUGUST 27TH ANOKA CLASSIC CAR SHOW 
SATURDAY 5PM TO DUSK INFORMATION 
ANOKACLASSICCARSSHOW.ORG OR DAVE AT 
763-587-3076 
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Car Show Chairman Report 
                                                                                                                              

                                     

 

 

                                            

 

 

 

 

 

                                
 
                                                                      
                                                   

 Hello Everyone,  The clock is ticking and we are now less than 
two months away from our annual Car Show & Swap Meet. At the 
time of this writing, we had our board meeting but not the Gen-
eral Meeting for June. As always, Roy and Coleen Bernick (along 
with a little help from their friends) are hosting June’s General 
Meeting, and I am sure it will be very successful, and a good time 
for all. I will have the car show t-shirts and sweatshirts at all 
upcoming General Meetings for sale. I finally got them from the 
silk screeners! Please bring cash or check and get them sooner 
rather than later since we don’t have much later left! ++ We had 
our flyer folding meeting on June 6th . Thanks to all that came to help with this. We also had a car 
show chairpersons meeting June 6th , the next will be Tuesday July 12th , 7:00 PM at Tim Carlson’s 
“big garage”. ++ Onto other car show items. I still have lots of flyers available to anyone that wants 
them for distribution. If anyone wants to help with the valve cover races, please see me or Steve 
Wendt. We also are looking for anyone who wants to donate, lend, or help with building valve cover 
race cars for the show. Jim Stodolka is looking for a member or two to watch over the Pan Cars in 
the Ice Arena during the show to answer questions, etc. ++ If anybody is in need of a worker’s shirt, 
please see on or before our July General Meeting so that I can work out an order. If anyone has a 
workers shirt in good condition they are not using, please bring them to the next general meeting to 
pass onto others. ++Betty Schmitt was invited to our last board meeting again to give an update on 
our new website efforts. If you haven’t already, you can go to pantowners.org and see the new web-
site for yourself. It is a work in progress, but you will find a more user friendly, up-to-date experi-
ence. Thanks Betty for your continuing efforts. ++ On Saturday June 11th I believe we have 16 cars 
show up for Warner Noble’s funeral procession from Benson Funeral Home to North Star Cemetery. 
His family was great full that we were there and thanked us for our support. We had two Pan cars 
there, Pan car #1 (green Pan) and Roy Bernick’s Pan. Thanks goes out to all club members that were 
able to make this event. ++ As Jake and Elwood (the Blues Brothers would say), we getting the band 
back together again!....meaning, we are getting the Pan Committee back together again. I would like to 
see a short get together for about 5 to 10 minutes after most if not all general meetings to look at 
upcoming Pan car schedule of events, maintenance, etc. ++ I still have can koozies from our 50th 
Birthday Party free for all members who didn’t get one, and 50th Anniversary Window Stickers are 
for sale at $1 each. ++ Remember…If you have a project you are working on, recently finished, or in-
tend to do, please write an article along with photos to Jim Zwilling. Would love to see your story. 
That’s all I have for now. Thanks and remember to…….enjoy the ride!  

                                                    Dennis Arntson (aka) CSC “Car Show Chairperson” 
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Membership Meeting Minutes                           June 23rd 2022  
 
CALL TO ORDER: Bob Halliday called the meeting to order at Roy and Colleen Bernick’s shop and 
Tom Hall led the members in the pledge of allegiance. 
 **SPECIAL THANKS TO ROY AND COLLEEN FOR HOSTING THE JUNE MEETING.**                 
GUESTS: There were several guests at the meeting. Also, a very happy birthday to Dan Brady and 
Vic Spears.                                                                                                                                                                     
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Ester Ebnet made a motion to accept the minutes as written and Dorothy 
Paulson seconded. Discussion and motion were carried.                                                                                         
PRESIDENT: Bob Halliday stated that the family of Warner Noble was extremely thankful for the 
turn out of members and cars at the funeral. The website is up and running and a very special thank 
you to Betty Schmitt for all your hard work.                                                                                                        
VICE PRESIDENT: Roger also talked about the good turnout for Warner Nobles funeral and talked 
about the car show for Sauk Rapids and the nursing home car shows. There were sign up sheets on 
the table.                                                                                                                                                   
TREASURER: Bob Salmonson gave the treasurers report. Nancy Zupan made a motion to accept the 
report and Carol Ann Zika seconded. Discussion and motion were carried.                                                             
SECRETARY: Tina mentioned that the Roster for 2022 is available at this meeting and that there is 
enough for 1 per membership.                                                                                                                              
CAR SHOW CHAIRMAN: Dennis talked about a chair meeting on Tuesday July 12th. Please see 
Dennis’s article for more information. Dennis also talked about t-shirts and sweatshirts available at 
this meeting.                                                                                                                                                 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS: 1st Year Kevin and Dan have set a date set for the fall tour. It will be on 
September 24th and will be going to the Loose Line Apple Orchard. More details in the coming 
months. 2nd Year Randy and Jim stated that there was a great turnout for the spring tour. 54 mem-
bers and 27 cars. 3rd Year Keith and Tim have nothing at this time.                                                                              
OLD BUSINESS: Bob Halliday stated that the storage containers at the fairgrounds need repair 
and will be looking into after the car show to work on them.                                                                            
NEW BUSINESS: there was a vote for the cars for next year calendar. Congratulations to Fred 
and Renee Mehr, Jim Zwilling, August and Joyce Preusser, Mike Schmitt, Kevin Sanders, Vic 
Ehresmann, Roger Holt, Frank Klein, Angie Arents, Jason Adamski, Dave Holt, and John Voigt                     
ANNOUCEMENTS: The winners of this month’s card drawing were: Shannon Adamski, Keith Bauman, 
Jim Stodolka, Joe Miller, Shirley Meyer, and Lottie Miller. Congratulations to Vernie Schroer our 
badge drawing winner. Next month badge drawing will be $10.00.                                                                         
ADJOURNMENT: Nancy Zupan made a motion to adjourn, and Dorothy Zika seconded, and motion 
was carried. Time 8:15pm                                                                                                                                         
 
                                                                                                              Secretary Tina Holt                                                                
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 Board Meeting Minutes                                 June 14th 2022               

  CALL TO ORDER: Bob H. called the meeting to order at Tim Carlson’s shop and Tom led the mem-
bers in the pledge of allegiance.                                                                                                                      
ROLL CALL: All members are present.                                                                                                        
GUEST: Jim Zwilling and Betty Schmitt were present. Betty talked about the website, and it is up 
and running. Betty is working on different areas that the club would like to see on the website.       
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Jim made a motion to accept the minutes as written and Keith seconded. 
Discussion and motion were carried.                                                                                                                
PRESIDENT: Bob announced that he will not be attending the July board meeting on July 21st at Tim 
Carlson’s shop, and that Roger will be leading the meeting in his place. Bob also talked about the sta-
tus of the computer that is being used for the old website and a decision has been made. Bob S. made 
a motion to accept the decision and Tim seconded. Discussion and motion were carried.                                       
VICE PRESIDENT: Roger talked about the funeral on June 11th, for Warner Noble. We had a great 
turnout. We had about 18 cars and several members attended. The family of Warner was very 
touched by the support that the club showed.                                                                                                 
TREASURER: Bob S. gave the treasurer’s report. Dennis made a motion to accept the report and Ti-
na seconded. Discussion and motion were carried.                                                                                         
SECRETARY: Tina talked about the Roster being completed and that the club has not received the 
pictures of the cars from the Funeral for Warner Noble to send to the times for the article.         
CAR SHOW CHAIRMAN: Dennis talked about having a car show chairman meeting on July 12th and 
what needs to be done before the car show in August. The meal ticket for the workers at the car 
show was also talked about.                                                                                                                           
BOARD OF DIRECTORS: 1st Year Kevin and Dan have set a date for the fall tour. We will be going 
to the Apple Orchard in Watertown on Sept 24th. Look for more details in the upcoming months. 2nd 
Year Randy and Jim stated that we had 51members and 27 cars for the spring tour. Great turn out 
and lots of fun. 3rd Year Keith and Tim have nothing at this time.                                                                        
OLD BUSINESS: Bob H. talked about the containers at the fair grounds needing to be fixed this 
fall and what is all needed to fix them.                                                                                                              
NEW BUSINESS: Nothing at this time. Announcements: nothing at this time.                                                 
ADJOURNMENT: Tim made a motion to adjourn and Keith seconded and motion was carried. Time 
9:05pm                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       

                                                                                                          Secretary Tina Holt 
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For Sale: 1956 Ford Fairlane Call 320-290-0840 

For Sale: Six Chevrolet Rally Wheel Caps - Prefer to sell together. Great shape.  Jim Dahl - 320-310-3538  

For Sale: Fifth Wheel Tailgate. Came off of a 2001 GMC . $50.00 Call Jim 320-406-3584 

For Sale: Old bicycles and old bicycle parts. Call 320-393-3120 (home) or 320-492-6814 (cell) 

Wanted: Old roller blade wheels to be used for the valve cover racers at the car show. Call Steve 
Wendt 320-253-0251.  

Wanted: Old broken, non-working power tools (corded or battery operated). I will take them apart 
and recycle. No money in it, just using up time keeping busy. Will pick up or drop off at meetings. 
Call Paul Schmidtbauer 320- 630-4219 
 
Wanted:1960 Ford Galaxie steering wheel in nice to good condition, also 1960 Galaxie padded sun 
visors. Call Wade 763-913-6399.  

Parades at Nursing Home 
Country Manor NH.. line up at 10:00, parade at 10:30 
VAMC.. we will drive around complex x2, for veterans.. starts at 10:00, line up prior 
 
Car Shows 
Carefree Living.. July 8th..1:00-3:00 
Country Manor Apts     July 12th…. 2:00-3:30 
Chateau Waters.  July 14th… 1:00-3:00 
Assumption NH.. July19th. 1:30-3:30 
Sterling Park.. July 20th. 11:00-2:00 
St.Bens… July 26th…. 1:30-3:00 
Country Manor NH .. July 29th… 10:00-12:00 
Good Shepherd NH/Apts.   August 2nd …2:00–3:30 
Talamore Apt.   August 9th … 1:30–3:00 
Gardens of Foley.   August 29th…. 2:00-3:30 
 
If you are interested in being reminded prior to event, please let us know. 
If you have any questions, please call 
Dale Zika 320-248-6239 or CarolAnn  320-493-0197 
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 2022 Pan Car Events/Appearances 

Pan Town Brewery Pan Stock Event: Pending -
weekend of Granite City Days 

Cars By The Creek show in Cold Spring: July 
30th . 7 AM - 2 PM 

Pan Town Brewery car show promotion: Pending 
-weekend of Aug.5th - 7th  

Kimball Days: Aug.12th . 1 PM – 7 PM 

Pantowners Car Show: Aug. 21st 7 AM-3 PM 

Lone Eagle Car Show in Little Falls: Sept. 11th 
7 AM-2 PM 

Pioneer Days in Albany: weekend of Sept. 15th  
- 18th . 

             CRUISIN’ 2022                                                
All nights 5:00 PM – 8:00 PM Meet Fellow Col-
lectors & Enjoy Summer Nights Looking at Clas-
sic Cars, Bring lawn chairs                                     
Wed, July 20 – Alexandria: Pizza Ranch, Alex-
andria HOST: Vintage Car Club, Dan Barber 
(952) 210-3452 Email: barberdl@gmail.com                            
Wed, July 27 – Long Prairie: Dairy Queen, Long 
Prairie HOST: Country Cruisers Club, Lloyd 
Graves (320) 732-3590 or (320) 815-                           
8635 Email: ljgraves@wisper-wireless.com                   
Tues, August 2 – Avon/St Anna - St Cloud: Peli-
can Lake Ballroom, St. Anna HOST: Pantowners 
Auto Club, Bob Halliday (320) 363-4909 Email: 
president@pantowners.org                                    
Thurs, August 25 – Cold Spring: Blue Heron, 
Cold Spring HOST: Cold Spring Street Ma-
chines, Dave Vogt (320) 685-3928 Email: ddrun-
ner@icloud.com  

 ❑Life Member   Membership Application 

     St. Cloud Antique Auto Club, Inc 

 

Name: Last __________________________ First ______________ Spouse _______________ 

Date: _______________Children Under 18: ________________________________________ 

Address: _________________________ City: ___________ State: ___ Zip Code: __________ 

Telephone/Cell#: __________________  E-mail Address: _____________________________ 

Occupation ( No Business Names ): _______________________________________________ 

Dues for one year: $20.00 $1.00 for mailed roster 

Please list your antique, street rod, and/or collector automobiles now owned: 

   YEAR   MAKE   MODEL  BODY-STYLE 

1. ________________________________________________________________________ 

2.  ________________________________________________________________________ 

3.  _______________________________________________________________________ 

Big News !!! Our club has updated our web-
site. Betty Schmitt has been working hard to give 
it a new look and make it easier to navigate. 
Pease check it out at pantowners.org to see what’s 
new. If you would like your car featured in our 
gallery of club cars just send a photo including the 
make and model to pantowners1971@gmail.com.  
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    St. Cloud Antique Auto Club 

PO Box  704 

St. Cloud, MN  56302-0704 

 

 

    Address Service Requested 

The Pantowners would like to thank the  
following local businesses for supporting    

the collector car hobby: 

⚫Batteries + Bulbs 

⚫Auto Value 

⚫Napa—Central MN 

⚫Dijital Majik Computers  

⚫O’Reilly Auto Parts 

& 

⚫POS Professional Office        
Services, Inc 

Membership Application 
St. Cloud Antique Auto Club, Inc 

To apply for membership or to get        
information about our Club,            

check out our website: 

www.pantowners.org 
-Or-                                          

send an email request and we                
will forward an application form to you 

pansiftings@yahoo.com 
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Pantowners Media Email:  
                pmedia@pantowners.org 

Facebook: “Pantowners-St. Cloud          

                     Antique Auto Club” 

Twitter: @PantownersSC 


